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RECEIVED SEP 2 9 1986

COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

The VCC Board met for its regular monthly meeting yesterday evening,
Wednesday, September 24th.

A large number of items were on the Board's agenda, some having already
been discussed by a Board Committee; others coming from the Board's
several liaison trustees; and still others appearing as new items of
business. The following brief notes provide an inkling of the thrust

of the Board's business.

The Board Chairman reported that, in a letter from the Minister, funding
will be provided to colleges to offer additional courses/programs that
employees at Expo will be able to take when their employment ceases
mid-October. '

Dr. Denholm, Langara Principal, and members of the architectural and
consulting firms explained the renovations being contemplated for the
Langara campus. Problem: the plans, as presently drawn, will cost more
than the assured funding will allow. The Board asked the administration
to continue to work on the plans to bring the plans in line with the
funding available.

The Board approved the College®s Educational Plan update, as discussed in
depth at the Education and Student Services Committee. As well, the
Board approved the ELSELC - (Entry Level Sign and English Language
Communication) - Statement of Program Objectives.

In early summer, VVI Student Association office manager and ombudsman

Mark Rogen presented to the CEC a detailed paper on Sexism in Colleges.
This was subsequently presented and discussed by the Education and
Student Services Committee of the Board and, at yesterday evening's
Board meeting, received for the record. (A copy of the report is on
file in the KEC Library.)

sxwfl

oL - Ring Edvward Campus



=20 =

College President Paul Gallagher gave progress reports on

- Protocol of Cooperation with BCIT;
- Termination of programs at Maple Ridge Campus (of BCIT):
- Affiliation with Native Education Centre.

Among other agenda items, the Board

- approved the Professional Photographers Association Bursary (Langara):

- received information respecting the visiting team (External Team)
vis-a-vis VCC's Institutional Evaluation; the team will be in
Vancouver for its task on October 14th to 17th.

Board member Pamela Glass reported that a College Showcase at Expo is

scheduled for October 3rd, 4th and 5th. (KEC's Music Department will be very
visible.)

With yesterday's meeting, the "President's Report to the Board" was replaced
by "The Centres™ Report". The items for these reports are still assembled
and collated, etc. in the President®s office and distributed under their
green covers. Yesterday's report as well as the minutes of the previous
meeting and documentation respecting agenda items, etc. have been submitted
to the KEC Library for your information.

The next Board meeting was changed from October 22nd to 29th.

H.E.P.

FIRE ALARM - 1986 SEPTEMBER 23

The alarm was for real. There was heavy smoke in the diesel shop which
set off the alarm. After everyone was out of the building a few problems
developed. Floor Wardens are still not using the "Level, Zone" for
reporting their areas clear.

But I goofed the worst. When the fire chief said it was all clear, I was
supposed to have the engineer sound the "all clear"”. No one is supposed to
enter the building until the three all clear alarms are sounded. I'm sorry
for the confusion. It won't happen again.

I'm calling a short meeting on Wednesday, October 1 at 2:30 (coffee and
cookies) for all floor wardens and others. Please watch for your invitation.

Shirley Girvan
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Give like you've
never given before

Unibted Way

Plans for new fund raisers are well under way at this time. By now you have
all received a notice about a weight loss program. Give it some thought,
it could be fun. :

We will be setting up a series of UNITED WAY film shows, times and places
to be announced later. Hopefully we will be able to reach everyone at one
time or another. Please watch for these announcements and plan to attend.
We need your support. Thanks.

J.B.

NEW BCOKS AVAILABLE IN THE LIBRARY

Healthy cooking: the best, the healthiest recipes selected from cuisines around
the world
Just as the title suggests, this Rodale Press publication 1lists recipes that
provide nutritional value as well as ethnic diversity. Each recipe is colour-
coded to meet the needs of special diets. Beautifully illustrated.

A History of the cinema from its origins to 1970 .
This history chronicles the cinema from its earliest days when technology was
primitive and the industry was young to the New Wave era of the fifties and
sixties. Contains a vast index of films, directors, and performers.

The Cambridge encyclopedia of Latin America and the Caribbean
This highly acclaimed item promises to provide a wealth of current and historical
information on an area that covers one-sixth of the world's land mass. Arranged
thematically, the encyclopedia presents 2 comprehensive overview of Latin American
and Caribbean society -- its people, economy, culture, and history.

OUT WITH THE OLD -- IN WITH THE NEW

No, it's not quite the New Year, but KEC Library staff have been making a clean sweep
and reorganizing our periodicals collection so that instructors have a better oppor-
tunity to view titles relevant to their subject areas.

Each KEC department has been sent multiple copies of a memo on LIBRARY MAGAZINE
ROUTING to be distributed to all staff. This memo lists all periodicals held by
the KEC Library and instructions on how to make sure you'll receive the next issues
of periodicals you'd like to review as they arrive in the library.

Remember, all old routings have been discontinued. Be the first on your block to
hand in your requests! If the list is unavailable through your department, the

library has extra cories.

B.A. .
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Campus

THE COUNSELLING CAREER CENTRE PRESENTS:

SEXUAL ASSAULT D=

v L
PREVENTION )‘éﬁ“
SEMINAR ‘ N\ 'ﬁ\

.\~ .
FOR STUDENTS AND STAFF ‘ _‘g‘;—*«-:__-_—__—_________

DATE : Wednesday, October 15, 1986
TIME - 12 NOON - 2:00 P.M.

Room 5025, 5th Floor Semij
PLACE : | ; eminar Room

RESOURCE constable Tricia Kean, Community Relations,
PERSON: Vancouver Police Department.

THE SEMINARS ARE PRESENTED IN A STRAIGHT-FORWARD AND VERY
INFORMATIVE MANNER. PLEASE CONTACT THE COUNSELLING CAREER

CENTRE, ROOM 3029, OR LOCALS 496 and 497, IF YOU PLAN ON
ATTENDING.
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SUPERANNUATION COMMISSION FIELD TRIPS
TO THE LOWER MAINLAND

Representatives from-the Superannuation Commission travel to the Lower
Mainland once every month, except August, to meet employees and employers
covered under the various pension plans that the Commission administers.
These trips usually take place on either the first or second Thursday and
Friday of each month. The interviews are scheduled to be held at the
Government Agency in New Westminster Thursday afternoon and Government
Personnel Services Division in downtown Vancouver Friday mornings.

The main objective of these visits is to provide personal counselling to
employees who are contemplating retirement within the next year or two.
However, the Superannuation Commission is also prepared to schedule inter-—
views with employer representatives to discuss various features of the
pension plans and the Commission policies and procedures.

If an employee is contemplating retirement and only requires an estimate
of his/her pension, please have them write or telephone this office.

Upon receipt of the completed “"Application for Half-Hour Personal Interview"
form, the employee will be advised of the time and place of his/her
appointment. N.B. Available from Personnel or the office of the Principal.(KEC)

H.E.P.

CAFETERTIA ADVISORY COMMITTEE

The Cafeteria Advisory Committee will be meeting on TUESDAY, 1986 Sept. 30.
If you have any suggestions, concerns, etc., please pass them, in writing, to
your committee representative before next Tuesday.

Members of this committee are:

Shirley Girvan - Chairperson
Bonnie Baty - Central Administration
Wayne Decle - Continuing Education
Steve Baker - V.M.R.E.U.
Roger Ofield - V.I.A.

Stan Manson/Ed Davis - Domco

Irene Moody
Graham Meek

Student Rep.
Student Rep.

S.G.

AWAY FROM CAMPUS

Cheryl Jibodh will be away from September 22 to November 4th. Please refer
matters concerning the E.L.T. (HT) Department to Donna McGee.

c.J.
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Policy No.: 2.2.1.5

Issue Date: 1986 September 08

Amendment: Original

Source: KEC Management Committee

Title: TUITION FEE WAIVERS

Concerning: Administration, Faculty,
Staff and Students.

Cross-
Reference: Policy No. 2.2.1.4
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PREAMBLE:

This policy is designed to assist students who are in need, and who are
found worthy, of receiving financial aid, but who for valid reason cannot
obtain the necessary financial assistance to enrol or to continue studies
at King Edward Campus. However, because of budget limitations, the number
of students assisted under this policy shall not exceed 50 full-time
equivalents in a given fiscal year.

POLICY

A.l The Dean of Administrative and Student Services, or delegate, may
waive all or part of the tuition and other fees for a student who
is found to be in financial need but who cannot receive financial
aid from regular college or other sources.

PROCEDURES:

B.1 The Financial Aid Advisor, or delegate, must sign the Tuition Fee
Waiver form (attached) indicating that KEC is unable to provide
the necessary financial aid for that student to enrol or to
continue studies at this campus.

B.2 If reconmending a fee waiver, the division chairman shall complete
and sign the appropriate portion of the Tuition Fee Waiver form
and forward it to the Dean of Administrative and Student Services,
or delegate, for action.

B.3 The Dean, or delegate, will advise the following respecting his
decision concerning the individual tuition fee waiver
recommendations: the appropriate division chairman; the Manager
of Admissions, Registration and Student Records; and the Manager
of Financial and Ancillary Services.

B.4 The appropriate division chairman will inform the student
respecting the disposition of the fee waiver application.

B.5 The Manager of Admissions, Registration and Student Records will

be responsible for retaining applications for tuition fee waivers,
whether granted or not.

THIS POLICY WAS PASSED AT A RECENT KEC MANAGEMENT MEETING SEPT. 8TH/86



VANCOUVER COMMUNITY COLLEGE, KING EDWARD CAMPUS
FEE WAIVER FORM

Date:
Student Name: Student Reg. No.:
Selalaz Program:
Fee Calculation Amount To Be Waijved

Tuition Fee:.

S.S. & R. Fee:

Other:

Total:

°

AThe Camp?s is unable to provide financial aid to the above named student for the following
reason(s): ,

Financial Aid Advisor or Approved Delegate

Division Chairman Comments:
Fee waiver recommended because

EJNot recommended

Division Chairman

Comments of Dean of Administrative & Student Services or Approved Delegate:

Fee Waiver Approved By:

Dean of Administrative & Student Services
or Approved Delegate

1986 September 08



POSITION OPENINGS

Vv.C.C./K.E.C. is looking for a Principal. Closing date for applications
is October 10/86.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires an Interim Co-ordinator II, Automotive Body Repair
pechnician. Closing date for applications is Sept. 25/86.

Ministry of Post-Secondary Education requires a Co—ordinator of Continuing
Education Division (Shell Harvey's old position). Closing date for applica-
tions is Oct. 8/86.

Kwantlen College requires a Counsellor/Programmer to work with disabled
students. Closing date for applications is Sept. 30th/86.

Capilano College requires an Associate Dean — Career/Vocational Division.
Closoing date for applications is Oct. 3/86.

Holland College, Charlottetown, P.E. is looking for a President. Applications
will be accepted until Oct. 15/86. :

For further information on the above positions, please see bulletin boards.

H.E.P.

REMINDER

The Bookstore will be CLOSED all day Tuesday Sept. 30th for inventory.

* *x *x %

We are now operating on standard hours:

8:30 - 5:00 Mon. Tues. Fri.
8:30 - 8:00 Wed. Thurs.

K.K.

“This grandson of mine is a
natural-born fisherman!”
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PRESS RELEASE !1!!

SSPTEMBER, 1986
CALL FOR CHILDRENS ART !

BREWERY CREEK CHILDRENS ART EXHIBITION
DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS — OCTOBER 15, 1986

BREWERY CREEK CHILDREN'S ART EXHIBITION:

YOUNG ARTISTS 18 YEARS AND UNDER HAVE AN OPPORTUNITY TO EXPRESS
THEIR VIEWS OF VANCOUVER'S HISTORY THROUGH THEIR ART AT A SPECIAL
CENTENNTAL EXHIBITION OF CHILDREN'S ART.

LOCATION: HERITAGE HALL, 3102 MAIN STREET.

DATES: OCTOBER 20TH TO 26TH, 1986.
ENTER: FOR SUBMISSION FORMS WRITE TO OR CALL:

AVENUE FOR THE ARTS SOCIETY
C\O 4521 QUEBEC STREET
VANCOUVER, B.C.

V5v 3L8

876-8775 - BILL

879-7672 - DARLENE
1986 CENTENNIAL PROJECT.

A VANCOUVER ARTIST LEAGUE SATELITE SHOW AND OFFICIAL VANCOUVER
ACKNOWLEGEMENTS :

CITY OF VANCOUVER CENTENNIAL FUND

FEDERAL DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNICATIONS THROUGH

THE VANCOUVER ARTIST LEAGUE
CANADA COUNCIL EXPLORATIONS PROGRAM

SPONSORED AND COORDINATED BY:

AVENUE FOR THE ARTS SOCIETY
4521+ QUEBEC STREET
VANCOUVER, B.C.
V5V 3L8

879 7672
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IMPORTANT NOTICE

TO ALL PERSONS INTENDING TO ENROLL IN POST-SECONDARY STUDIES

-------------------------------------------------------------------------

The ENGLISH PLACEMENT TEST (EPT) has been replaced by a modified exam
known as the LANGUAGE PROFICIENCY INDEX (LPI).

The next administration of the LANGUAGE PROFICIENCY INDEX (LPI) is
scheduled for Tuesday, NOVEMBER4 at 7 p.m.. This test will be provided
at major centres throughout the province.

The new LPI will take the place of the EPT as part of the
enrollment requirements of UBC, University of Victoria,
Langara and many of the colleges in B.C. The institute you
plan to attend can advise you of their policy with regard to
these requirements. '

PRE-REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED before October 22, 1986.

To pre-register, write to:
Educational Measurement Research Group
LPI Registration, 1312 Scarfe Building,
2125 Main Mall, U.B.C.,
Vancouver, B.C. V6T 125

You must include the date of the test you wish to write
(Nov.'’'86) and provide your name, address, telephone number,
and a cheque or money-order for $20 payable to EMRG.

Further information may be obtained from the LPI Registration
Desk at 228 4145 or 228 4146.

September 1986

EDUCATIONAL MEASUREMENT RESEARCH GROUP e
THE UNIVERSITY OF BRITISH COLUMBIA _&:MS :
2425 MAIN MALL =
ROOM 1342, NEVILLE SCARFE BUILDING

VANCOUVER, B.C., CANADA V6T 125
(604) 228-4145






